TPC BOG

Meeting Minutes

July 23, 2007

Not Present: Jordan Warren, Jeff Babikian & Bill Breck

Called to order at 6:35

May 21st minutes changes: Julie wants to add a discussion regarding eliminating the need for background checks of instructors and subs for adult only instructors. They enter and exit through fitness entrance and cannot use any of the facility. This does not include marshall arts and yoga bugs instructors. Agreed that we discussed it and agreed and we will leave it up to Julie’s discretion. Julie to add changes and distribute. Approved as amended.

June 18th minutes: Change La Corte. Minutes approved as written with the exception of the addition of Julie’s list of 6 months accomplishments. Julie to add.

Julie introduced our newest employees

· Steve Takemura-Controller- has previously worked for a non-profit. Recently of New Leaf. 

· Malcolm Lacey-DOO- SF Bay club, has hotel country club experience. 

Both will be here FT starting Monday August 6th, but have been here on a PT basis getting their feet wet. BOG members present introduced themselves to Malcolm and Steve.

Ballot Proposals: 

Initiation Fee Increase discussion:

· Wait list: 119 families. Collected $2k to the top 15 and we have collected from11 of the 15. Pushback from one member. This revenue is to help with current working capital crunch.

Revised Bylaws: Attorney who reviewed started last year with Chris. Document handed to Tom and has been further changed. The members will be able to see the original document and see changes.

Food & Beverage Minimum Discussion:

· Tom reported that Club counsel has advised that food and beverage minimum are by law considered part of dues. David Norman believes that the minimum should not be considered dues and the BOG does not need to go to the membership for approval for institution or change. 

· If possible, we should grant the BOG some flexibility of future changes to food minimum by writing in the bylaws the separation of food minimum and monthly dues. 

· It was agreed that the food minimum should have its own cap of 20%. 

Motion: To present the initiation fee increase, food and beverage minimum proposal and electronic voting solely in the current vote, then do the bylaws when we do voting in November ballot. At this time, the BOG will attempt to separate dues and minimum. Passes unanimously. This vote rescinds the previous vote. 

Bylaws Discussion: 

1. Different classes of membership will be discussed further and JC would appreciate more time. There will be a special executive meeting to review bylaws that will be presented to membership for approval.

2. Removal of check-mark box that asks people if they wish to not be listed in directory.

3. Electronic Billing: (related to bylaws) expressly states by when dues payments are due. The bylaws will need to be changed to reflect the new ebilling procedure that was instituted this month. (Article 14 section 1) We need to modify language that will enable us to do all the changes that have taken place. Blair added that we also need to redefine what is considered delinquent and what the charge/fine will be.

4. Senior refunds. We have been refunding them their $3,500 assessment to the tune of $60k, $3500 assessment.

Julie Coulston: GM report

~ Xpiron

· Going full swing in swim for lessons. Very few double bookings. Used successfully in fitness.  Swim is handled by member services, which has made the difference.

· Tennis not moving. Given deadlines. JC has received pushback & resistance. Only information inputted is past lessons and clinics for payroll. She believes that the resistance is the learning curve of Xpiron. Matt had it built database three months ago for the pros to input information. Some bugs and glitches…99% worked out. Stronger accountability and management is needed. She will schedule 4 different sessions with tech that will have flexibility and pros will need to attend one session. Believes this will be accomplished by end of August. 

~POS software Conexion- manages how we bill and sell. Culture change for members as it will immediately post to account or bill them on their credit card. Temp: Lori has been in helping us transferring information and Sept 1 for start date

~ New hire Lucy as administrative assistant swim director. Strong organizational skills, perfect fit in demeanor and skill set.

~ Ken’s going away party has been postponed until members are back from vacation. Most likely will be in September and will be announced next week.

~ Prepaid swim lessons- not a lot being prepaid. It is a record keeping issue for now, and will be solved once Conexion is up and running.

~ Café- June was profitable and will be better once summer camp revenue will be transferred over to café from summer camp revenue. Should add $6k or so to bottom line. Austin is taking over heading up events from Juliana (she still has youth planned events) and thus Events will be under F&B.

~ Tennis- May’s  P&L Wentworth (temp) didn’t separate out retainers and commissions therefore commissions looks much larger. Also, there is a lag in information and we haven’t totally collected from spring and summer. Process problem to be remedied.

~ Alumni Legends cup-

· JC met with Kristi Calhoun. Will increase security, maintenance and port-a-potties. 

· BOG asked JC to state to Tennis that they must provide fact sheet to potential volunteers on event, bottom line: Volunteers and members should know that this is a for-profit event and that no monies go back to TPC and the tennis pros stand to profit from this event. 

· Regarding liability: JC is comfortable that the TPC will not be held liable for any expense. 

· JC will ask Kristi for a copy of Event Permit that has been issued by Town of Tiburon. 

~ Organizational Vision- New management will work on it and asked for a few BOG members to be on executive team or subcommittee for ’08 budget.

~ Town hall Aug. 30th will be used for ballot announcement. Formal announcement to membership (15 days before) will include a brief description on ballot items also to include survey results and benefits added with minimum.

~New Website up and running

Finance Committee –Blaire LaCorte

~ Main Issue facing the Finance committee now: It is very difficult to find out exactly what receivables we have and what expenses we can expect.  Total cash increased to roughly $350 and there might be some more around. Accounts Payable is being paid down. Debt service decreased from 9 to 7%. But still losing money monthly.

~ Recommendation: charge top 50 waitlisted families the $2k. Will help us get through the end of year. Statement said to be used for working capital until end of year. 

Discussion: Question raised of how far do we go? We are borrowing from tomorrow’s maintenance account. It might be better substantiated if we had some plan in place for the next year. Are some variables are being manipulated more than others are? Blair stated we have done all that we can do for this six months. Departments are reorganizing, fees have been implemented  i.e. all the knobs have been tweaked as much as they can be. We will be in a better place once we have historical information and when we know what we have in receivables. 

Motion: To charge top 40 families (up from 15) on waitlist $2,000 now. Monies will go into the emergency reserve fund to be drawn out if and when we need it and we will know how much we need to repatriate it. Approved unanimously.

~ Ebilling at 560 families (75%). Better results than Bayclub. JC believes that $20 charge is still fair and there is plenty of time to review account and pay bill with complete accessibility to account. Will run it through starting Sept and see how membership responds. If system is not glitch free there will be a lot of exceptions. We should also double check on security systems. Blair stressed to JC that we should be absolutely sure with the system before we implement it.

~ Released another $50k out of emergency fund which reduced it to $100k. The BOG has voted twice to allow the releases. Unlikely the FC will come to BOG for another release. We should be at peak of payroll now, but we don’t have a true idea as this is a baseline year. We are losing 10k a month. Within next two months working with Steve Takemura we will have a much greater (micro) awareness on what is working. 

Bob stated that: We were down to $25k and we collected $65 (55k in initiation fees and $10k in top 15). Therefore, we should be in a position to replenish cash and we should protect assessments and fees for capital improvements. Blaire agreed, but stated there is no detailed information, again, we have no idea what receivables are or what monies will come in next month. There is more money being spent than we know and we are just trying to get the bills paid, and get through the next six months. With our improved cash position it would be helpful to help segregate the monies so we know they are protected. Blaire said that we would open a  line of credit that can help with monthly flux instead of delving into our cash. Additionally, four major things will impact the 2008 Budget: 1. Initiation fees increase 2. Dues raise (cannot do until March), 3. Cost reduction (administration reorganization and efficiency), 4. Program profitability (greatly effected by contracts with Steve and Ken). Other levers can help, events being one.

Suggested that a communication go out to membership explaining state of club. Tom agreed and new newsletter should go out end of August. 

8:45 meeting adjourned to go to executive session

